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February 2024

The Department of Transport and Planning (DTP) and Yarra Trams are upgrading Brunswick Tram Depot to support 
the addition of larger trams to the fleet, additional trams in the depot and improve accessibility and safety. 

To allow for more depot staff we will construct a new larger staff car park under the elevated rail lines. The existing 
staff car park will be used for the upgrade and expansion of the depot. To prepare for the installation of new poles 
for the upgrade, we will need to do service proving to locate underground services.

New Brunswick Tram Depot  
staff car park
Where?

Under the elevated rail line, between the Upfield 
Shared Path and Colebrook Street, Brunswick. See map 
overleaf for more information.

When?

From 8am to 4pm, Monday 4 March to late June 2024 
(Monday to Friday only).

Occasional night works will be required with low to 
medium noise.

What to expect?

	– Vehicles, machinery and contractors on site.
	– Mostly medium level noise, with some high level noise 
when excavating.

	– Traffic management will be in place as required.
	– Construction vehicles will access the site via 
Colebrook Street.

	– Upfield Shared Path will remain open with traffic 
management at some times.

	– Access to local properties will be maintained.
	– Tram services will not be affected.

Service proving investigations
Where?

	– Cameron Street.
	– Sydney Road, near the depot building.
	– Along the western edge of the pedestrian path in the 
rail corridor.

When?
Night works from 9pm to 5am, Monday 26 February to 
mid April 2024 (Sunday to Thursday nights only).

What to expect?

	– Vehicles, machinery and contractors on site.
	– Mostly low to medium level noise, with some high-
level noise if excavation is required.

	– Noise is minimised by the use of non-destructive 
digging machinery.

	– Further notification will be provided for specific nights 
when locations are closer to residential properties.

	– Access to local properties will be maintained.
	– Traffic management will be in place.
	– Tram services will not be affected.

Notice of works
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New staff car park


